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CASHMERE SCHOOL DISTRICT #222 
Board Work Session  

February 5, 2018 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER: 
 
Chairman Tom Christensen called the meeting to order at 6:30 AM in the Cashmere High School 
Library.  

 
DECLARATION OF QUORUM: 
 
Board members Roger Perleberg and Ted Snodgrass were present.  There were two others 
present.  Superintendent Johnson was absent. 
 
1.0 Flag Salute 
 

1.1. Chairman Christensen led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
2.0 Approval of the Agenda – On a motion by Roger Perleberg, the Board approved the 

agenda as presented. 
 

3.0 Reports, Correspondence and Program –  
 

3.1. Board Report – There was no board report.  
 

3.2. Superintendent’s Report – There was no Superintendent’s Report. 
 
3.2.1 Vale After School Programs Update – Vale Principal, Sean McKenna, 
updated the Board on After School Programs offered to Vale students.  He stated 
that the “Kid Zone” continues to thrive; targeting kids going home to an empty 
home or non-structured environment.  The program currently services 20 
students and includes two staff members and about 10 HS students who 
volunteer their time to help.  The activities provided to students range from 
individual help with homework and reading to a jump rope program. 
 
Board member, Ted Snodgrass shared that his own child, participates in the “Kid 
Zone” program and has been very happy with it. 
 
Principal McKenna also gave an update on the EL Afters Program.  He shared that 
students are now getting the instruction missed, due to pull out interventions 
during the day, afterschool.  He stated that a combined over 100 students are 
currently being served in both afterschool programs.  

 
3.2.2 School-Based Clinic Update – Vale Principal, Sean McKenna, updated the 

Board on the Confluence School-Based Clinic.  He stated that everyone 
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from Confluence has been great to work with adding that he continues to 
meet with their health staff once a month with plans to add to the 
existing services provided.  Principal McKenna shared the clinic has 
served 24 patients since opening, a total 74 visits, many of which were 
repeat visits.  The School-Based Clinic is a place where children are 
treated for sick and acute care needs as well as well child checks and 
routine screenings.  The School-Based Clinic also sees children for 
counseling services with a focus on specific behaviors and emotions.  
Principal McKenna informed the Board that the next goal is to work with 
Confluence Health, to communicate health related topics with families 
and develop the next phase of the clinic. 

 
4.0 Adjournment 
 

On a motion by Roger Perleberg and there being no further business to 
discuss, Chairman Christensen adjourned the meeting at 6:55 AM. 

 
 
 
 Secretary Chairman 


